Traffic management: The Department of Urban Design and Regional Planning of
the University of Edinburgh recently organised a project with undergraduates to
find practical ways to achieve traffic restraint in the streets of the Grange using
a combination of regulations and physical measures. The following streets have
been studied in this project: Sciennes Road, Grange Road (East of Marchmont),
Lauder Road, Findhorn Place, Fountainhall Road and St. Alban’s Road. The
project was completed on the 20th of March. The results are extremely interesting
and will make a very useful contribution to the total Enhancement Scheme.

The project organiser, Mr. Philip Bowers, gave a much appreciated public lecture
to members of the Grange Association on the 30th of March. He described to a
large audience some of the remarkable experiences of other European countries
(especially Holland, Denmark and Germany) in approaching the question of traffic
management and restraint in residential streets, and discussed both successful and
unsuccessful schemes. 1t was encouraging to find that the best schemes succeeded
not only in establishing a desirable balance between traffic and residents’ interests
in a given area, but also in contributing significantly to the beauty of the environ-
ment.

Councillor MacLaren followed up this talk with a Public Meeting in early April,
which provided a useful forum for residents of the Grange to discuss concerns
about traffic and parking with representatives of the police and of the Department
of Highways of the Lothian Region.

Railings: While the particular character of the Grange depends primarily upon its

trees, we also have a most important asset in our stone boundary walls and railings.
Sadly, many properties are still without the handsome railings which they gave up
in a good cause long ago. How nice it would be to see the restoration of at least
some of these original railings as a positive contribution to the enhancement of the
Grange — as a replacement for more temporary or incongruous varieties, such as
wooden or even plastic fencing to which proprietors have had occasional resort.
For advice about the original style of railings for your property and how to go
about restoring them, contact Mrs. Sofia Leonard, 12 St Alban’s Road (667-2339).

For repairs and other sorts of ironwork restoration, there are some good local firms:

Mr. Charles Laing Mr. Jack Howells

Chamar Enterprises 18 Northumberland Street
29 Beaverbank Place Edinburgh EH3 6LS
Edinburgh EH7 AE1 556-6626

556-3160

Mr. T.M. Lamb Mr. Arthur Dutch

Charles Hershaw & Sons Ltd. Lonsdale and Dutch
Russell Road 23(b) Howe Street
Edinburgh EH11 2LS Edinburgh

337-4204 556-3257

The Enhancement Scheme: Parking, traffic, boundary walls and fences must feature
prominently in any consideration of the environment, but these factors interrelate
with many others, such as the resurfacing of pavements, pedestrian routes, cycle
routes, the design of street lights and other street ‘furniture’, the establishment of
a focal point for the Grange area, and so on. Isolated measures to answer parti-
cular concerns may contradict each other. The key to success lies in the careful



